
Letter in Support of  
The National Beverage Producer Responsibility Act 

of 2003 

November 6, 2003 
 
Dear Senator: 
 
The 15 national organizations and 21 state and local organizations and businesses listed 
below are writing to urge you to co-sponsor the National Beverage Producer 
Responsibility Act of 2003 that will be introduced within the next week by Sen. Jim 
Jeffords. This legislation will increase recycling, reduce litter, save energy, create jobs, 
decrease the generation of waste, and supply raw material to manufacturers. 
 
For over thirty years, bottle bills have been extremely effective at achieving economic, 
social and environmental goals. The 10 states with deposit laws recycle more containers 
than all the other 40 states together. But bottle bills have also been unpopular with the 
regulated parties. The National Beverage Producer Responsibility Act presents an 
opportunity to provide a new approach that addresses concerns of the industry 
stakeholders without compromising the public interest. 
 
A recent study by “Businesses and Environments Allied for Recycling” (BEAR) shows 
that over 114 billion beverage containers are wasted each year.  The aluminum can 
recycling rate for 2002 dipped below 50% for the second time in 16 years.  Plastic bottle 
waste has doubled in the past decade. While the PET plastic soda bottle recovery rate in 
deposit states is above 70%, non-deposit states recycle less than 25%. 
 
The National Beverage Producer Responsibility Act sets a performance standard which 
industry must meet and allows industry the freedom to design the most efficient deposit-
return program to reach the standard.  By providing beverage companies the flexibility to 
structure and operate their own container recovery programs, this legislation simply 
extends the beverage company's 'supply chain' to include the management of empty 
containers after consumption.  This approach is appealing because it reduces the 
administrative burden on government and takes full advantage of the business skills of 
industry. 
 
Recycling is an easy way to lessen our dependence on foreign oil, reduce greenhouse 
gas emissions and conserve natural resources.  An 80 percent recovery rate would save 
250 million additional barrels of crude oil equivalent (bcoe) over a ten-year period, or 
enough to meet the total energy needs of 1.4 million households each year. 
 
Please join with Senator Jeffords in holding the beverage industry responsible for 
increasing bottle and can recycling by challenging the industry to create cost-effective 
solutions to the growing problem of beverage container waste by co-sponsoring the 
National Beverage Producer Responsibility Act of 2003. 
  
Sincerely, 



Organizations in Support of 
The National Beverage Producer Responsibility Act 

of 2003 

 

NATIONAL ORGANIZATIONS & BUSINESSES 
Natural Resources Defense Council 
Dr. Allen Hershkowitz 
Senior Scientist 
New York, NY 
212-727-2700 

Sierra Club 
Ms. Debbie Sease 
Legislative Director 
Washington, DC 
202-547-1141 

Physicians for Social Responsibility 
Dr. Robert K. Musil 
Executive Director & CEO 
Washington, DC 
202- 667-4260 

Friends of the Earth  
Dr. Brent Blackwelder 
President 
Washington, DC  
202-783-7400 

Scenic America  
Ms. Meg Maguire 
President 
Washington, DC 
202-543-6200 

US Public Interest Research Group 
Mr. Gene Karpinski 
Executive Director 
Washington, DC 
202-546-9707 

International Rivers Network 
Ms. Juliette Majot  
Executive Director 
Berkeley, CA  94703 
510-848-1155 

Co-op America  
Ms. Alisa Gravitz 
Executive Director 
Washington, DC 
202-872-5307 

GreenPeace USA 
Mr. John Passacantando 
Executive Director 
Washington, DC 
202-462-1177 

Container Recycling Institute  
Ms. Pat Franklin 
Executive Director 
Arlington, VA 
703-276-9800 

GrassRoots Recycling Network 
Mr. David Wood 
Executive Director 
Athens, GA 
706-613-7121 
 
American Littoral Society  
Mr. Tim Dillingham 
Executive Director 
Sandy Hook, NJ 
732-291-0055 
 
Center for a New American Dream 
Scot Case 
Director of Procurement Strategies 
Takoma Park, MD 20912 
610-373-7703 
 
 
 

Mineral Policy Center 
Mr. Stephen D'Esposito 
Executive Director  
Washington DC  
202-887-1872 x.210 
 
Strategic Materials 
Mr. Tex Corley 
President 
Houston, TX  70777 
281- 966-5780 
 
 



STATE ORGANIZATIONS & BUSINESSES 

   

CALIFORNIA   
Californians Against Waste 
Mr. Mark Murray 
Executive Director 
Sacramento, CA 
916-443-5422 

Cal PIRG 
Ms. Jenette Gayer  
Executive Director 
Los Angeles, VA 90010 
213/251-3680 

COLORADO   
  
 
 

Eco-Cycle 
Eric Lombardi 
Executive Director 
Boulder, CO 
303-444-6634 x114 
 
CONNECTICUT 
Connecticut Audubon 
Betty McLaughlin 
Glastonbury, CT  06105 
 
 
 

Connecticut Public Interest Research 
Group 
Christopher Phelps 
Legislative Advocate 
Hartford, CT 
860-233-7554 

HAWAI’I   
Reynolds Recycling, Inc. 
Terry Telfer 
President 
Aiea, HI  96701 
808-487-2802 

 

IOWA   
Iowa Recycling Association 
Mr. Dewayne Johnson 
Executive Director 
Des Moines, IA 
515-265-1596 

Iowa Public Interest Research Group  
Amber Hard 
Des Moines, IA 
515-282-4193 

MASSACHUSETTS   

 MASSPIRG 
Ms. Janet Domenitz 
Environment 
Boston, MA  02111 
617 292 4800  

MICHIGAN   
NO WASTE - Network Of Waste 
Activists Stopping Trash Exports 
Mr. Jeff Surfus 
Coordinator 
Dexter, MI 
734-426-1984 
 

PIRG in Michigan 
Brian Imus 
Executive Director 
Ann Arbor 
734-662-6597 



 
Ecology Center 
Mr. Mike Garfield 
Director 
Ann Arbor, MI 
734-761-3186 ext. 104 
NEW YORK   
Kids Against Pollution 
Christine Shahin 
Director 
Utica, New York 13501 
315-868-7960 
 
Environmental Advocates of New York 
David Higby 
Solid Waste Project Director  
Albany, NY  12210 
518-462-5526 
 
 

NYPIRG 
Laura A. Haight 
Senior Environmental Associate 
Albany, NY  12210 
518-436-0876 
 
Scenic Hudson 
Ned Sullivan 
President 
Poughkeepsie, NY  12601 
845-473-4440 
 

OREGON   
Oregon State Public Interest 
Research Group 
Ms. Maureen Kirk 
Executive Director 
Portland, OR 
503-231-4181 

 

Association of Oregon Recyclers 
Alex Cuyler 
Chair  
Eugene, OR 97401 
(541) 682-6830 

PENNSYLVANIA   
Pennsylvania Farmers Union 
Larry Breech, President 
Bloomberg, PA   17815 
570-784-9326 

  

VERMONT   
VPIRG 
Paul Burns 
Executive Director 
Montpelier, VT 05602 
802-223-5221 

 

WEST VIRGINIA   
West Virginia Citizen Action Group 
Norman R. Steenstra 
Executive Director 
Charleston, WV  25311 
304-346-5891 

 

  
 
 
 


